No: SNEA/CHQ/GMSR/2015-18/15         Dated 05th October, 2017.

To  
Sri A. M. Gupta,






GM(SR), BSNLCO,

New Delhi.

Sub: Enrollment of new members who are not the member of any Association and their subscription deduction from salary reg: 
Ref: No. BSNL/31-8/SR/2016 Dated, the 22nd December, 2016.

Sir, 
After membership verification, subscription deduction through salary has been started from the month of January, 2017 onwards and the existing Executives given specific time for that purpose. The Executives are allowed to change over to other Association once in six months, January as well as July of each year.

New Executives joining on promotion/recruitment/transfer etc are allowed to submit the declaration forms upto 10th of every month.
There are hundreds of Executives who are not the paid members of any Association. Large number of Executives who are not the member of any Association earlier is joining the Association after the verification.  However there is no clear cut provision in the guidelines issued by SR Cell dated 22.12.2016 to submit their declaration form on a later date. 
It is requested to examine the case and issue suitable guidelines allowing the new members who are not the member of any Association and subscription deduction is not done to submit the declaration form for subscription deduction, every month as in the case of new Executives. 
With regards, 

(K. Sebastin)
